## **HI-LINE & HOBBLES BCH**

## **APRIL, 2025 MINUTES**

The monthly meeting for the Hi-Line & Hobbles BCH was held on April 17, 2025. Meeting was called to order by President Rod Unsworth. Members present were Linda Hamrock, Anna and Jubal Myers, Rod Unsworth, Holly Jackson, Nicole Olsen, Dani, Wyndell and Garrett MacDonald.

Our guest speaker, Jenna Hughes with Bridle Up Hope, was introduced and gave a presentation on the work the organization does.

New business was discussed. Chapter ride is April 26, at 10 am, at the San Rafael Swell. Some members will be going down on the 25<sup>th</sup> and camping.

Rocky Mountain Equine clinic will be hosting a spring vaccination clinic on April 30, at 5-7 pm. Cash or check only. They will also be doing a horse first aid presentation for the chapter on October 16.

The FFA state event is April 22, 2025, in Logan.

The Spanish Fork and Salem Highschool is having an event at the Spanish Fork Fairground on May 15 in the small arena. We will have a table set up with corrals. There will be horses there with the pack saddles on. The event runs from 8 am to 2 pm. Rod requested members come to help if available.

The May chapter ride will be May 17 at Big Springs. This will be part work project and part ride. Starts at 10 am.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Hamrock, Secretary